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1. Why has the report come to the Committee 
 
1.1 To consider the issues raised during the members tour of the Fawcett Street 

area undertaken on 12 March 2010. 
 
2. Background 
 
2.1 On 11 November 2009, the Committee agreed to include an additional item on 

its work programme on the condition of buildings at Fawcett Street and the 
general environment.  

 
2.2 It was also agreed that consideration of this issue await the completion of a 

baseline study.  
 
2.3 At the meeting of the Committee on 15 February 2010, Members were 

informed that the baseline study had now been completed. It was also 
suggested that a short tour of the area should be arranged for members. 

 
3. Current Position 
 
3.1 The visit has been arranged for Friday 12 March 2010 at 2.30pm. In view of the 

timescales involved, Keith Lowes, Head of Planning and Environment will present 
a verbal update on the issues raised during the visit.  

 
4. Recommendation 
 
4.1 The Committee is asked to consider feedback report arising from the visit and 

any further action it wishes to take. 
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